
CHESS NOTES   25.07.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 North played their fin al match 
of the season when they visited St.James School in Bargate 
where Grimsby D were their hosts. Lincoln had alrea dy been 
crowned as champions this season after their win ag ainst 
Barton having won all 5 of their matches but Grimsb y D, 
champions themselves for the previous 2 seasons, wo uld be 
difficult opponents. 
 
On board 4 Lincoln stalwart Charlie Moss was paired  as 
white against Grimsby’s Mark Bradshaw with the move s 
following the bishop’s opening 1. e4 e5 2. Bc4 Nf6 3. d3 
Nc6 4. Nf3 b6 5. Bd5 Nxd5 6. exd5 and this exchange  doubles 
Charlie’s d-pawns but gives him a basis of a good p awn 
advance 6. ...Ne7 7. c4 d6 8. h3 g6 9. Nc3 Bg7 10. 0-0 0-0 
11. Nh2 Nf5 12. Ne4 Bd7 13. Nf3 f6 14. Bd2 a6 15. Q c1 Qe7 
16. Re1 b5 17. c5 c6 and black is contesting Charli e’s 
advanced pawns on d5 and c5 (see diagram) – but can  you 
spot Charlie’s next move? 
 
Charlie played 18. cxd6 Nxd6 19. Bb4 pinning the kn ight to 
the queen and winning the piece after 19. ...Rfc8 2 0. Nxd6. 
Black countered with 20. ...Rc7 21. Qc5 Bf8 22. Ne4  Qxc5 
23. Bxc5 cxd5 but to no avail as Charlie now played  24. 
Nxf6+ Kf7 25. Nxd7 Bxc5 26. Nfxe5+ as Charlie added  a pawn 
to the piece advantage and went on to win. 
 
In a tightly contested match Geoff Collyer, Ian McD onald 
and yours truly all drew their games to give Lincol n the 
spoils by 2½ to 1½ thus winning the Division 2 Nort h title 
with a maximum 6 wins out of 6. 
   
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


